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Memorial Day is a time to remember and honor 
the military personnel who died in service for our 

country.  As we spend time with friends and 
family on the holiday, let us remember those who 
have fallen so that we can live as free Americans.  

BRC & SRC Offices Closed 
Monday, May 31
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Safety Issue ïApproaching Staff
As we start to return to a more ñnormalò life, please avoid approaching a staff member or 
contractor while they are working.   There have been numerous cases when a worker was 
not aware of a resident approaching them and ñnear missesò occurred.  While we pride 
ourselves on having a friendly and approachable staff, safety is our priority.  

Trash & Recycle Policy
SRC has twice a week garbage collection.  All garbage must be placed in bags to avoid 

leaks and spills. Place garbage bags at the end of your front sidewalks (or outside your 
hallway door in the 2nd floor Garden Apartments) on Tuesday and Friday mornings by 
8:00 AM. Please keep in mind that placing trash out too early could result in broken bags 
and scattered trash from our wildlife friends.

We recycle on Friday mornings ONLY. Please DO NOT recycle any plant clippings or 
leaves, styrofoam, plastic bags, pizza boxes or any other product contaminated with grease. 
Remember to remove lids and rinse out containers before putting them in your recycle bin.

Should you need to dispose of something between the scheduled pickup days, please 
use the dumpster and recycle bins located behind the SRC Community Center and by the 
Garden Apartments.

Items for Maintenance and Landscaping
Many times our staff is approached with maintenance or landscaping items that need to be 
addressed while they are completing other tasks.  While we would like to handle the issue 
right away, our policy is for you to call the office to report these items.  Your item is logged 
into our database which allows for proper staff assignment and tracking the status.

Contacting the Office
Our office phones have been ringing off the hooks these last several weeks with people 

interested in our community. We are asking for your patience and cooperation. If no one 
answers your call, rather than hanging up and dialing back immediately, we ask that you 
leave a detailed message instead. We will then return your call.

In addition, effective May 1, the office will be closed from 12 Noon to 1 PM. This will 
allow the staff time to return phone calls and schedule work orders.

Salt Bags
Please place your salt bag out with your trash for collection.
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Air Conditioners
As days get warmer, you may need to turn on your air conditioner. 

We suggest you turn it on prior to the arrival of hot weather to 
ensure the system will work properly when you really need it. 

The air units run more efficiently or work less harder if you turn 
the unit on the day prior to a hot day.  This will eliminate the need 
for the air conditioner to work harder trying to catch up to a cooler 
temperature when it is very warm inside your home.  It is 
recommended that you keep it on until the next cool day or run the 
thermostat at a comfortable setting all summer. 

If you believe your air conditioner is not operating properly, 
please call the office to have it serviced.

Vents

For warmer weather and to maximize your A/C efficiency, you should have the top 
vents open to draw the hot air out and bottom vents closed. Remember ïthese vents 
are for air circulation ïthey are NOT the actual heating or cooling vents.  Should you 
require assistance in changing your vents, please contact the Office

Keep Office Files Updated
It is important to keep your information on file in the office up -to-date, especially for 
your power of attorney, executor/executrix for your Will and emergency contact(s).  We 
want to make sure we are speaking with the authorized person youôve designated. Other 
information to update is your carôs make/model, license plate number and pets.  We 
understand that when this information changes, residents often overlook notifying the 
Office.  Please call the office should you require a new form to complete.

Away From Home
Did you ever get that bottom of the pit sick feeling in your stomach?  Thatôs what 
happens when we get a phone call from someone who is trying to reach you and canôt.  
The Staff is asking that if you (or your family) are aware you will not be home for several 
days, to please let us know.  We have the ñawayò days on a calendar and it is easy for us 
to check to see if your name appears. This way, we know you are not home and are OK.
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Walking, Riding, Driving Safety 
Reminder

We would like to remind you this is an active retirement 
community with walkers, joggers, & bike riders. 

Å Bicycles are allowed on the roadways ïNOT on the sidewalks.
Å Be aware that the resident exiting their garage may not see you until it is too late.
Å Be aware of oncoming traffic should you be approaching a turn or intersection.
Å There are to be no skateboards or roller blades on our grounds.
Å Guests (or guest children with adult supervision) are permitted to ride bicycles. 
Å Children must be accompanied by an adult when visiting the community center.

Please remind your grandchildren & visitors of the above information.

We have found that there are children (and walkers) on our grounds from 
neighboring communities. It is nice to know they feel safe in our community. 
However, we need to keep our residents safe too.  Should you observe these visitors 
causing damage, threatening the safety of our residents, or other activities, do not 
approach the person. Instead, please call the office (or on-call after hours) to report 
the incident.

These guidelines help make our community safer for our residents and visitors. 

Pesky Pests
If you have noticed ants in your home, we suggest you keep a can of insect spray of 

your own to address any ñnormalò insect issues.  As a courtesy, we do occasionally spray 
around and/or in the homes.  However, we are not exterminators.  

By law, there is only a certain strength insecticide that can be used by anyone who is 
not a licensed exterminator. 

If you have tried your own spray and SRC has sprayed your home and you still have 
a pest problem, we recommend you call Moyer Indoor/Outdoor Services 
(215-799-2010) at that point in time.  

SRC is responsible to ensure your home is not infested with termites, carpenter 
ants and carpenter bees .  If this is the case, SRC will finance the measures necessary 
to rid your home of these specific insects.



SRC Residents, Lee and Linda have graciously secured an 
American Flag for our community from the headquarters of the 
Patriotic Order Sons of America, of which Lee is a member. 

The organization encourages the preservation of historic 
landmarks for the benefit of present and future patriots, so that 
they may never forget the sacrifices of our founding fathers, and 
the patriots who continue to serve and defend this great 
nation. POSA also supports the education of all citizens, and 
teaches respect and proper care of the American Flag.

Thank you for providing this beautiful new flag for all at SRC 
to enjoy!

New Flag at the Community Center

What Did I Miss?
A beautiful day and great 

entertainment by
Bow Tree Brass

Friendly Pet Reminder
Please be courteous to your neighbors and do not allow your 
dog(s) to ñrelieveò themselves on buildings, shrubbery/mulch 

or lawn ornaments. Thank you for your cooperation.
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Landscaping Reminders

Mowing will be performed Thursdays
(weather permitting) .

If you are a resident that does not want chemical spray in your mulch beds, you 
are required to leave the flags up and also weed your own beds. If you  need flags, 
please call the office.

Lawn chemicals will be applied end of May or early June (weather permitting). 
Watch the US mailbox info holders for updates.


